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PRESS RELEASE 

Conserving, enhancing and promoting the Stour Valley

Release date*IMMEDIATE*
Pensioners enjoy free guided nature walks

The Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership (KSCP) has been busing local older people to nearby parks for walks in the countryside. The people in question are regulars at a weekly coffee morning hosted by Age UK at their Community Hub in Zion Place, Margate. They all live locally and range in age from 60 to 84.

The trips came about when KSCP approached Louise Collins, volunteer coordinator at Age UK, offering to take the group on a guided walk at a place of their choosing. 

Louise: ‘Our Friday coffee morning is a platform to get people together to meet up and chat or have some breakfast, while finding out about local information, events and support that is available. The aim of our coffee morning is to reduce isolation and boost morale. Many older people say that they want to do things and visit places but don’t like the idea of going alone… and so when Martin (from KSCP) approached me I bit his hand off!
‘By working in partnership with the Kentish Stour Countryside Partnership we have met that need and helped to increase social interaction. There is a real need for this service in this area.’

So far, the group has visited Pegwell Bay Country Park at Cliffsend and Betteshanger Country Park near Deal. KSCP provide transport in their minibus and KSCP’s Martin Thomas acts as guide, telling the group about the wildlife they see along the way. On the choice of destinations, Martin commented: ‘Besides wildlife and a nice view, somewhere to buy a cup of tea was probably the most important factor!’
KSCP were awarded funding earlier this year by Kent Sport to organise events to help older people enjoy the benefits of exercise. Unfortunately, this funding will soon be coming to an end. Martin commented, ‘They really are a fantastic group of people and it is very rewarding to be able to help groups like this. We are planning one more walk in spring, but then we will have to look for funding to do more.’
Participants in the walks made the following comments:

‘I had a really lovely day’

‘I enjoyed it so much – glad I went.’

‘It was fun seeing all the dogs out walking as well as the birds!’

‘What a great day – the weather was lovely’

‘It was great to get out with others, have a chat, cup of tea and a walk in the crisp sunshine’

For further details telephone 03000 410900 or email kentishstour@kent.gov.uk. 
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The KSCP is one of nine countryside management partnerships covering Kent, playing a vital role in the conservation of the Kent countryside and coast through engaging with local communities. www.kentcountryside.org.uk
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